
 

 
 
Admin Office : House No. 123 Ward No. 4 Raghunathpur Kullu (H.P.) Mobile No. 9816090030 
 
Ref. No. SHPD/ DFO (FCA)-2023-24/ 035     Dated : 08/01/2024 
 
To 
 

Division Forest Officer 
Kullu, Distt. Kullu (HP) 

 
Subject: Diversion of 0.7995 ha of forest land in favour of M/S Seraj Hydro Power 

Developers House No. 123, Ward No. 4, Raghunathpur Kullu, HP for the 
construction of Sajla SHEP (2.00 MW), within the jurisdiction of Kullu Forest 
Division Distt. Kullu, HP.  
(On Line Proposal No. : FP/HP/HYD/ 150023/2021) 
 

Ref. : Kindly refer EDS raised by The Govt. of India , Sub-Office, Shimla (Regional Office 
Chandigarh), Ministry of Environment, Forest and Climate Change, CGO Complex, 
Shivalik Khand, Longwood Shimla HP. Wide Letter FC/HPB/04/2023 on dated 
28/11/2023 

Sir, 

Kindly refer to your good office EDS raised online above-mentioned Letter on dated 02/12/2023. Reply 
for the same as under:- 
 
Sr. 
No. 

Observation Reply 

i The Power Potential of the Beas 
River as per Cumulative Impact 
Assessment and carrying 
Capacity Study (CIA & CCS) of 
the river, of which the Nala is a 
tributary (for < 5 MW Projects) 

The Power Potential of the Beas River as per Cumulative Impact 
Assessment and carrying Capacity Study has been uploaded in the 
additional information detail at Sr. no. 40 named as “River Basin Study 
of Beas River”. The reply form the DoE (Director of Energy) has been 
uploaded in the additional information detail at sr. no.51 named as “DoE 
letter.” 
 

ii List of the Project having 
installed capacity in the Nallah 
where SHEP proposed i.,e., 
which are under construction, 
Projects having total capacity 
which are at various stages of 
investigation, and project having 
installed capacity which are yet 
to be allotted from DoE 
(Directorate of Energy, HP) 

Letter receive form DoE which clearly mentioned that they are deals 
with above 5.00 MW capacity of the project. This letter has been already 
uploaded in additional information detail at sr. no. 51 named as “DoE 
letter.” 
However we have received letter form HIMURJA which mentioned the 
capacity and Projects allotted in Kanoi nallah letter has been uploaded in 
the additional information detail at sr. no. 50 named as “Himurja 
Power Generation of Sajla.” 

 

In view of the above, it is therefore, requested to kindly accept the reply submitted and earlier action in 
this matter shall be highly appreciated. 

 

With Regards 


